                                        Kirton Parish Council
Parish Council Meeting held remotely via TEAMS on 02 March 2021 at 1930 hours.
                                              Minutes
Present.                R Fegan (Chair) , T Wildgust, H Atherton, N Batty, R Batty, D Surgey & D 
                            Beard. 
In Attendance.       K Hall (Clerk)

	ual
	Agenda Item
	Discussion/Feedback/Decision

	1
	Apologies for Absence
	None, all Councillors attended.

	2
	Declaration of Interest
	Cllr Beard declared her interest in item 7 as she resides on Kirton Court 

	3
	Minutes of Last Meeting
	The minutes of the meeting held on 02 February were agreed unanimously and have been forwarded for inclusion on the Parish website

	4
	Public Participation
	None.

	5 & 5.1
	Playing Field & LIS Funding for Fence, Gate & Sign
	The LIS Funding has now been received and the contractor for the fence is ready to start work shortly as soon as the field is fit to work on.
The cost of the fencing has increased by approximately £100 since the original quote was received over a year ago and the Council agreed to stand this extra cost.
3 pieces of fencing have been donated to the Parish Council for the corner of the field and the Council just needs to purchase some posts, clips and post mix to get this erected.
This will save the Council approx. £300.
Additionally it was noted that Cllr Wildgust and Cllr Fegan had repaired the roof to the storage container to make it weatherproof but had noted that the roof is very rusty and may not stand many more repairs.
Whilst doing this work one of the security cameras was dislodged and the Council gave permission for 2 more to be purchased.
Kindly Angela Holmes and her siblings have donated a park bench for the playing field in memory of their parents George & Cath Sole. George was a lifelong Kirton resident and the Council will happily provide a plaque for the seat to mark this gift. 
This will replace a rotten bench on the field.
When Cllr N Batty and the Clerk met the street scene manager from NSDC last year he suggested that the play equipment would benefit from a wood treatment.
Cllr N Batty has been advised that linseed oil and turpentine will give a long lasting/no peel finish and is looking into the cost of obtaining these products.  
Cllr Batty will obtain costs for these products for the Council to agree payment for the order to go ahead. 
The Council has agreed for these items to be purchased and paid for.  

	5.2
	Bee Garden
	Cllr R Batty has rotovated this plot and Cllr N Batty has planted all the seeds.
Local resident Colin Haywood assisted with the erection of the willow fence which is now in place.
This bee /bug garden is a work in progress and it would be lovely if some of the village children could design and build bee or bug houses for the area.
Cllr N Batty would also like to put some hollowed out tree trunks which could be planted with seasonal flowers at the front of the plot to separate it from the playing field. 


	5.3
	Land Registration of Playing Field
	In the late 1970s the Playing Field area was gifted to Kirton Parish Council and the current field started to take shape.
The original deeds were kept as a favour by Gascoignes Estate Agents, however since about 2006 the then Clerk Karen Wildgust started looking for the deeds but with no success 
Whilst undertaking some research in September 2019, the current Clerk discovered that the Playing Field  was actually shown as unregistered land.
Cllr N Batty had been in conversation with Gascoignes Estate Agents  again for some time as we understood they held the deeds but sadly the deeds could still not be found.
Cllr N Batty managed to locate the solicitor, Mr Desborough who confirmed he had drawn up deeds originally and was happy to help us with new paperwork to assist in getting the land registered and we would like to thank him for this assistance.

The Playing Field is one of the Council & Villages biggest asset so the then Council agreed to go ahead and register the land from scratch in the Parish Council name for perpetuity.  
This work has been ongoing for the last 18 months and we are delighted to now have the deeds in the Parish Councils name.
As the Clerk I would like to thank Cllr N Batty for all her support in helping me get this process to a successful conclusion. 

	6
	Dog Fouling and Dog Bin for Kirton Court.
	The problem with dog fouling is ongoing and is being reported to the Dog Warden regularly.
Unfortunately due to the pandemic NSDC are running short staffed so the dog bins are not being emptied as regularly as usual.
The Dog Bin at Kirton Court is no longer fit for purpose and the Council have therefore agreed to purchase a much larger ( 60 litre) ground fitted bit for this location . This will be purchased from an independent supplier and will be put in place by the Parish Council.
Whilst discussing this bin, it was agreed that a second 60 litre bin would also be purchased to replace the 35 litre bin near the bus stop further into the village.
This bin will be placed at the side of the bus stop.
Cllr N Batty will enquire with the supplier into any possible discount on shipping and cost for a multiple purchase.
Proposed by Cllr Fegan
Seconded by Cllr Beard.

	7
	Planning Applications
	2 Planning Applications had been lodged with NSDC for extensions to existing properties in the Village and no objections were raised.
The Clerk has advised NSDC Planning Department of this decision.
With regard to the NSDC Planning Department suggestion for additional parking in Kirton Court, the Clerk has been striving to find a person within VIA to discuss this with and to arrange a mutual meeting with residents, NSDC Planning and the Parish Council, but has so far drawn a blank and has now referred this matter to County Councillor Mike Pringle for assistance.    

	8
	Update on Remembrance Memorial
	Cllr Surgey had leafleted the village for a response regarding the possibility of building a non denominational war memorial for the Village.
83% of responses received were positive with just 17% not in favour.
However the Parish Council considers that there was insufficient representation in the numbers responding to take this forward at this stage.
This item will be reviewed if there is more interest in the future.
In the meantime Cllr R Batty will investigate the cost of a flag pole to be placed near the Village soldier. It was agreed that if a flag pole of good quality could be purchased for less than £200 he should go ahead and order one.  
Cllr N Batty suggested that as a permanent memorial is not feasible at this time, we could install a memorial bench, she will investigate the cost for one of these and look at the best way of raising funds to cover this. The Council agreed that they would match any funds raised locally.
All the Council thanked Cllr Surgey for his hard work and enthusiasm for this item.

	9
	NALC Guidance on Meeting Protocols after 7th May 2021.
	At the start of the pandemic in March 2020 a law was passed stopping the face to face meetings of all local council organisations.
This law expires on 7th May 2021 and subject to change, this will mean that face to face meetings will have to resume from that date, although following social distancing guidelines re numbers, size of venue etc.
The Clerk has taken guidance from NALC and advised the Parish Council of the following as we will still have restrictions in place after 7th May.
1. Possibly try to do as much Council business at our scheduled meeting on 04 May and cancel our June meeting, by July if all goes to plan we will be out of restrictions.
2. Hold the Annual Parish Meeting on the 4th of May via TEAMS as this will mean we would not put any local residents at risk too.
Cllr Fegan suggested that a decision about the June meeting could be made in May when we will be better informed of the Covid situation but it was agreed that the Parish Meeting would be held in conjunction with the normal Council meeting on 04 May 2021.


	10
	Accounts Paid
	NALC Membership from April 2021          £81.44
SLCC Membership for Clerk                      £36.00
Bee Garden Seeds (NB)                            £14.95
Fencing for Bee Garden (NB)                     £89.97
Grass Seed (NB)                                      £5.97
Dog Waste Bin Contract NSDC                  £249.60
It was also acknowledged that we had received £1262 LIS funding for the Playing Field as per item 5.1. 

	11
	Correspondence received after the publication of the Agenda
Ambler Sykes Daffodils
	The Church Council would like to present each household in Kirton with a bunch of daffodils and have requested the assistance of the Parish Council in the preparation and distribution of these bunches.
The flowers are funded by the Ambler Sykes Charity.
The Clerk is printing and preparing the labels for these and Cllr N Batty is providing ribbon. This will be at no cost to the Parish Council.  
The Parish Council will assist in the manufacture and delivery of these flowers and look forward to working with the PCC on future ventures like this. 

	
	Additionally
	Cllr Fegan as Chair of the Parish Council raised the subject of the amount of work that local residents and Councillors undertake to make Kirton a good place to live.
He felt that these actions should be acknowledged by the Council at their monthly meetings moving forward.
It would ensure that good deeds are not overlooked and also be a record of all the good work undertaken by people for the Village.

	12
	Date of next meeting
	Tuesday 6th April at 1930 hours

	13
	Meeting Closed
	At 21.16 hours.

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	



Minutes prepared by Kate Hall Clerk to Kirton Parish Council on 03 March 2021.
